Ms Jan O’Sullivan T.D.,




Minister for Education & Skills,

Dept. of Education & Skills,
Marlborough St.,
Dublin 1.
_________________________       
Our Ref.: H16/1214




      

17th December 2014.
Re: Headed Item at Meeting of South Dublin County Council (H16/1214)
Dear Minister O’Sullivan,
At the meeting of South Dublin County Council held on 8th December 2014 a report was presented to the Members regarding appointments to Dublin and Dún Laoghaire Education and Training Board, and the requirement to have a gender balance of two female and two male councillors from South Dublin County Council on the Board.
At the July meeting of the Council, Members had appointed Councillor Liona O’Toole, Councillor Mick Duff, Councillor Anne-Marie Dermody and Councillor Louise Dunne to the Dublin and Dún Laoghaire ETB.

The Members expressed their dissatisfaction with the Department’s requirement of a gender balance of two men and two women.  They agreed that the Council would write to the Department of Education and Skills stating that South Dublin County Council is quite content with the current membership and requesting flexibility in this matter as the overall gender balance of Local Authority membership of the DDLETB is 6 female and 6 male councillors.

The Members also requested that the regulations governing the composition of Local Authority Membership be amended.
In the meantime the Members declined to amend the membership of the Board.
I should be grateful for your comments at your earliest convenience.

Yours sincerely,

__________________________

Tom O’Neill,

Meetings Administrator,
Corporate Services Department.

